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      ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

February 8, 2017
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:02 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Corey Yates, Susan Gattis, Geraldine Mack, and Amy Inman.    BJ Henry and Dawne Swank, Assistant Principals, and Rex Hanson, Guidance Counselor, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 16-36 – Susan Gattis made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Amy Inman seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the January 11, 2017 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 16-37 – Amy Inman made a motion to accept the January 11, 2017 Special Session minutes.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the January financial report and activity budget dated January 1-31, 2017, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 16-38 – Melissa Butler made a motion to accept the January financial report and activity budget.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Poetry Out Loud:  Poetry Out Loud is a national poetry recitation competition created by the National Endowment for the Arts and the Poetry Foundation and administered in partnership with the Kentucky Arts Council. EHS had 22 competitors for the contest, representing all four grades.  Mr. Smallwood announced that Mary Katherine Godfrey was the EHS Poetry Out Loud winner and Natavia Carter was our runner-up.  Mary Katherine will represent Elizabethtown High School at the state competition on March 7, 2017 where she will recite two poems.  If she advances to the finals, she will recite a third poem.  
B. Elizabethtown High School’s First Ever Vex Robotics Competition:  Mrs. Henry talked to the Council about the Vex Robotics competition held at EHS last week.  Vex Robotics competition consists of teams of students who are tasked with designing and building a robot to play against other teams in a game-based engineering challenge.  Vex Robotics is a STEM-based program.  
C. EHS Bowling Team Advances to STATE COMPETITION: The EHS Boy’s Bowling team has advanced to State competition and one member of the girl’s team, Kassidy Richter, has advanced to the State.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A.
SBDM Council Policy 10.03 – Dual Credit Courses (online and off-site): Final reading of this policy was undertaken.  ORDER 16-39 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the final reading of SBDM Policy 10.03 – ECTC Dual Credit Courses (online or off-site).  Amy Inman seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously and SBDM Policy 10.03 was adopted.    

IV. NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Approval of 2017-2018 Course Selection Manual:  Mr. Hanson discussed the 2017-2018 Course Selection Manual.  He detailed several changes that were made including ECTC’s dual credit policy, including SEEK, and updates to course descriptions.  He also discussed that AP literature will no longer be an option for juniors.  Mrs. Wilson explained that there are key things that are taught at different grade levels and juniors advancing to AP Literature prior to exposure to these key elements puts those students at a disadvantage in that class.  AP Language will be available to juniors only.  Mr. Hanson also discussed the addition of AP Calculus BC (AP Calculus AB will be a prerequisite for this course), two options for PTLW pathways, as well as the addition of the courses sculpture (which is being added to Art) and Help Desk Operations (which is being added to IT).  A few typographical errors and changes were noted and Mr. Hanson will make these changes prior to publication of the Manual.  ORDER 16-40 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to approve the 2017-2018 Course Selection Manual with changes.  Amy Inman seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
B. AP/Dual Credit Enrollment Update- Spring 2017:  Mr. Hanson reviewed the handout that was given to each Council member detailing our AP Dual-Credit Enrollment. 
C. AP Saturday Study Sessions / Dates and Locations:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the remaining study session dates and locations.  
D. Class of 2018 Practice ACT Results:  Mr. Hanson discussed the results of the latest Practice ACT.  Of the 156 juniors that took the fall and spring practice exams, 82 juniors improved their score.  We will hold an ACT Boot Camp the week of March 13-17, 2017 prior to the state exam which will take place on March 21, 2017.  ECTC will be sending instructors over to make 50-minute presentations during our CCR classes to give an overview of the test and share some tips and secrets to help our students achieve their personal best on the ACT.  Our goal is an overall composite score of 22.  
E. Nutrition and Physical Activity Report Card for 2017:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the Nutrition and Physical Activity Report Card for 2017 given to us by Mike Sallee, District Nutrition Services Coordinator.  
F. Upcoming February Events:  A handout was issued to all Council members detailing events taking place at EHS for the remainder of the month of February. 
V. PERSONNEL:   NONE
VI.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE: March 8, 2017 
VII.
ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 16-41 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:09 p.m.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
